

Regional and Metropolitan Services

Your ref: Our ref:

3275-1959; Job 153010

Enquiries: Henty Farrar Ph: (08) 65524579

Fax: (08)65524579

Henty.Farrar@lands.wa.gov.au

Chief Executive Officer City of Greater Geraldton PO Box 101 GERALDTON 6531

Attention: Michael Dufour

RE: Point Moore Coastal Inundation Study

Thank you for your letter of 4 December 2015 in relation to the draft Inundation Study.

The consultant's findings were discussed at a meeting at the Department of Planning on 5 November 2015 at which you attended.

As indicated at that meeting, the findings of the report indicate that the reserve is at risk from coastal hazards and that the risk is increasing both in extent and depth. The report provides impetus for further discussion with the City on the long term land use planning for the area post the expiry of the current leases on Point Moore Reserve 25459.

In this regard, we look forward to working with the City and its planners on the long term future use of the Crown land and related matters.

Henty Farrar

Manager Midwest- Gascoyne Region

4 January 2016